

Eton Porny C of E First School Newsletter 34 – Summer Term 2

21st of June 2024

We are all created unique and special.

He made us all perfect having our own uniqueness.

1 Peter 4:10-11 "God has given each of you a gift from his great variety of spiritual gifts. Use them well to serve one another."

Dear Parents, Everyone was very excited this week to finally be able to use the new climbing frame in the garden. The children eagerly watched as it was installed and patiently waited as it settled. They have absolutely loved playing in it this week, exploring all the different ways to climb and hang and challenging themselves. This project wouldn't have been possible without some very generous donations, thank you very much to the PTA, Eton Parish Education Trust (EPET) and Urenco Limited. We are looking forward to sports day next week, all children to wear their PE kit and bring a hat and at least 1 water bottle! Also, don't forget to pre-order from the PTA BBQ on school money for our 'family lunch'. The weather is due to be warm next week so we would encourage any families that have a gazebo to let us know if we can borrow it to put up on the sports day field.



Emma Stanford-Smith (Headteacher)

LEARNING SNAPSHOT

Year 1 have enjoyed another week! The children have started learning about money in Maths and have been exploring a range of coins and notes. They have also been using coins to make amounts. The children are getting ready for sports day and have been practising their underarm and overarm throws.

Ask me: To name some coins and notes







Year 2 have been learning all about living things and their habitats. They visited the Eton Natural History museum to bring their learning to life. At school they have carefully considered the habitats in the school grounds and then designed, planned and made their own 'basin pond' to improve the habitats in our school grounds.

Ask me: What is a Habitat?







Year 3 had a week of researching information for their RE unit to creating 3D structures in DT! In our Maths unit 'Shapes', we learned the different mathematical terminologies used to describe 2D shapes to identifying different lines and angles. In Art, we discussed what it means to be a botanical artist, by studying different plants, fruits and vegetables. As young designers, we made and evaluated handmade structures, identifying which 3D shapes made held a strong form.

Ask me: How did you improve the strength and ability of your structure?



Year 4 This week the children completed a problem solving activity in Maths with triangles. They looked for patterns between the number of triangles in each row and number of lolly sticks. They discovered patterns and rules such as adding two and multiples of three. On Monday, Year 4 spent time on the new play equipment which they all thoroughly enjoyed. They are all incredibly grateful to the PTA for fundraising and making this happen. In RE we finished our topic, investigating the four gospels.

Ask me: Who wrote the four gospels?



Reception have been busy this week continuing their On the Beach project and this week we have been focusing on seas and oceans. We have been discussing the importance of keeping oceans clean and the damage that litter can have on the environment and its wildlife. The children have also enjoyed exploring with atlas' and Google Maps and have had a go at creating and labelling their own world map. We have been looking at different fish in the ocean and then built their own pirate ships with the construction materials outside.

Ask me: what do the blue and green colours represent on a world map?



STREET TAG

What a fantastic second week! Many of you have got to grips with the power hour and poly tags and the scores have leapt ahead. We now have a poly tag outside school!

You may have noticed a couple of scores leaping ahead a little bit too much this week. Street Tag had a glitch, which they are working to resolve and hopefully the scores have been reset to where they should be. I am keeping an eye on this and in regular touch with the Street Tag team.

I have made a list of the top ten and top twenty players and will ask the street tag children to stand up in assembly this week, so that we can celebrate their success.

Good luck with Week Three. Please don't feel the pressure to make every walk and run a street tag walk we have 6 more weeks of the competition and we need to take it steady before the final big push! WELL DONE!



Sparkly Green



FORTHCOMING DATES

| 25th June | Class Photos (AM) |
|-----------|---|
| 26th June | Family lunch and Sports day (PM)— More Info To Follow |
| 12th July | Express Event- All Years 8.50 |
| 17th July | Year 4 Leavers Dinner— More info to follow |
| 19th July | Year 4 Leavers Assembly and Picnic- Info To Follow Last Day Of Term 1.10 Finish |

GARTER DAY



CELEBRATION

The results of this week's celebration awards



ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS

Reception: Francesco and Victor

Year 1: Natalie and Ibrahim

Year 2: Jacob and Thomas

Year 3: Alice and Pranaya

Year 4: Nora and Kleon

PUPIL OF THE WEEK

Reception: Beauden

Year 1: Georgia

Year 2: Muskan

Year 3: Krisla

Year 4: Cameron





*ROCK

BURO PERN FOR THEREC

MUSIC FESTIVAL SATURDAY 6TH JULY 2024



12 NOON - 10PM





















CLEWER MEMORIAL RECREATION GROUND (THE PIRATE PARK) **WINDSOR, SL4 5AY**



SCAN ME

www.rocktherec.co.uk